LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, JUNE 14, 2022
CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone and Richard Brown were in attendance along with Treasurer Alison Emmons and Secretary Janice Hearne.   LDT residents Rich Henryson, Charlie Rodgers and George Armington were also in attendance.  Gene Wier was absent.  Lou Simone opened the Meeting at 7:32 PM in the Township Municipal Building Meeting Room.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Mr. George Armington asked for the status of the water mitigation project on Fernwood Road.  Richard Brown responded that the Roadmaster has resigned effective 06-17-2022.  Dr. Brown will contact Clair Burkhart soon about this matter and get back to Mr. Armington regarding the updated status of the project.  In addition, Mr. Armington advised there is a tree on Fernwood Road which is encroaching on the roadway where trash trucks and other large trucks are hitting it.  The Supervisors thanked Mr. Armington for his information and patience.
BOS I MINUTES FROM MAY 10, 2022 MEETING:  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes from the BOS I meeting of May 10, 2022 as submitted.  Richard Brown seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  
TREASURER’S  REPORT -  MAY:  Treasurer Alison Emmons submitted the May Treasurer’s Report which the BOS reviewed.  Further the BOS reviewed and approved all invoices and signed the checks.  Mrs. Emmons called attention to the checks written for Cochranville Fire Company ($76,474.07) and SCCEMS ($19,220.00) which represents LDT’s 2022 contribution for fire and EMS.  It was noted that due to the closing of Jennersville Hospital, EMS expenses have increased significantly
CD RENEWAL NOTICE:   A Malvern Bank CD came due for renewal on 05-10-2022 ($212,342.66).  After checking competing bank interest rates, the CD was allowed to automatically roll over.

CD RENEWAL NOTICE:   A second Malvern Bank CD came due for renewal on 05-26-2022 ($434,760.13).  This CD also was allowed to automatically roll over.

REQUEST TO MOVE FUNDS FROM GENERAL FUNDS SAVINGS ACCOUNT TO PLGIT:  Mrs. Emmons explained the Truist General Fund Savings Account has excess funds and she asked if these funds should be transferred to a PLGIT account which pays higher interest.  The Supervisors authorized Mrs. Emmons to move $1,000,000 from Truist to PLGIT. 
CHESTER COUNTY STORMWATER VIRTUAL MEETING – May 24, 2022:  Mrs. Emmons audited this Zoom meeting on May 24th.  See her detailed Meeting Outline dated May, 2022. In addition she stressed the Township is responsible for revising its Stormwater Ordinance by the end of September.  ARRO is in the 
process of assisting with the update of the ordinance.  Richard Brown reported 
he and Richard Simpson were procuring silt socks for the stone stored at the Transfer Station and would take pictures to send to ARRO for MS4 compliance.  Further, Mrs. Emmons stated she had paid the $500.00 MS4 fee.
PLGIT PROCUREMENT CARD MEETING:  Mrs. Emmons expects to schedule an in-person meeting in a few weeks.  Once the options have been explored she plans to begin the paperwork on a generic credit card and then apply for a card for the new Roadmaster once hired.  
ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION REGARDING JULY AND AUGUST BOS MEETINGS:  Lou Simone suggested SCCEMS, West Grove Ambulance and Cochranville Fire Company representatives be invited to address the BOS to discuss the impacts from the Jennersville Hospital closure January 1, 2022.  Secretary Hearne was requested to invite SCCEMS and West Grove Ambulance to the July 12th meeting and Cochranville Fire Company to the August 9th meeting.  
2022 MILEAGE REIMBURSEMENT INCREASE:  As of 07-01-2022 the Federal government increased the mileage reimbursement from 58.5 cents/mile to 62.5 cents/mile.  The Township follows the Federal reimbursement guidelines.
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – MAY, 2022:   The Board reviewed Bill Beers’ May report as follows: There were three (3) Building Permits issued and one (1) road occupancy permit was issued for a pole replacement on Fernwood Road.  Two (2) Exempt Storm Water Permits were issued.  Total permit fees collected were $928.50.  Seven (7) Use and Occupancy permits were issued with five (5) resale and two (2) regular U&O’s issued.  A total of five (5) various construction inspections were conducted.   The Fernwood Bridge Zoom calls continue to be held with FEMA and PEMA on June 15, 2022.  The Topo Survey work has been completed and the Hydraulic Stream Study is expected to be completed by the end of this week.  There was a hit for Bog Turtles which will need a Phase 1 Bog Study.  Mr. Beers posted the Baker Road Amish School property in preparation for the Conditional Use Hearing on June 9th.  Mr. Beers issued an Enforcement Notice to the property owner at 201 Paxson Road for junk and unregistered vehicles.  He is also working with the Township Solicitor on the Miguel Morales issues.

B. ROADMASTER:   Geoff Burkhart resigned his position as Roadmaster effective June 17th.  Lou Simone noted he would be meeting with Geoff on Thursday, June 16th, for an exit interview to discuss ongoing issues and projects in the Township.  The Supervisors are actively looking for a replacement.  Richard Brown requested Secretary Hearne email Darryl King the contact information for James Houghton.  The Supervisors will be conducting a Road Tour and requested a Road Tour packet.  
   C.  EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  None. 
   D.  PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  The PC met on Wednesday, May 18th to 

        discuss plans and procedures for the proposed Baker Road Schoolhouse. 
        The PC documented recommendations for conditions to be submitted to the 

        BOS for consideration at the June 9th Conditional Use Hearing.  Rich 

        Henryson, in consultation with Spence Andress, determined there was no

        need for a PC meeting in June.  If a July PC meeting is warranted it will be 

        held on  Tuesday, July 19, 2022 at 7:30 PM.
        COUNTRY WALK SIDEWALK REPAIRS:  Rich Henryson noted this is not

        a PC issue.  Lou Simone will consult with Michael Bingham on this.
   E.  OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in May. The
         next scheduled meeting will be Wednesday, June 15, 2022 at 5:30 PM, but 

        Richard Brown said this meeting will be cancelled.
   F.  HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  The Historical Committee met on May  

        24, 2022.  Lou Simone read excerpts from the Minutes.  There was no new

        information regarding the Township Building renovations.  The Parkesburg 

        250th Anniversary celebration was well attended despite the heat and the  

        LDT Historical exhibit was popular thanks to the efforts of Kevin Witman and 
        Philip Edwards.  Diane and Rich Henryson searched the Faggs Manor 

        Cemetery for a Hanna gravesite per a request by a Virginia Hanna relative.
  G.  WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier continues to update the website and 
        Facebook as necessary.  Lou Simone noted LDT received a request from 

       Temple University researchers for LDT families with well water and children 

        under the age of 3 years to participate in a study.  It was requested that 

       Gene Wier post the information on the LDT website.
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. LDT MUNICIPAL BUILDING RENOVATIONS:  No new information on this topic at this time.
B. FERNWOOD BRIDGE REPLACEMENT MEETING WITH PEMA:  A Zoom meeting is scheduled for June 15th at 10:00 AM.  Bill Beers will attend.
C. LONDONDERRY MEADOWS CROSSWALK:  Richard Brown reported there is no new information at this time.
D. ARPA:  The second installment of funds is expected to be disbursed at the end of June or early July.
NEW BUSINESS:
A. RESOLUTION #03-2022 – A Resolution Adopting the Chester County Complete Streets Policy:  Lou Simone read the Resolution in its entirety to the audience.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve Resolution #03-2022 as read.  Richard Brown seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  The Supervisors (2) signed the Resolution.
B. SCCEMS ADDITIONAL CONTRIBUTION:  This topic was discussed previously during the Treasurer’s Report.  See Minutes on Page 1.
C. PARKESBURG LIBRARY:  LDT received a letter from Parkesburg Library requesting funds for 2023.  Alison Emmons noted in July the Township will cut a check for $5,000 for each library for this year’s contribution.  Lou 
Simone asked that this topic be added to the ARP list for Covid funds consideration.
D. WEST GROVE EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT:  Lou Simone reported he had met with Gary Vinnacombe (EMS), Neil Vaughn and West Grove Fire Chief Gattorno.  Under discussion were the challenges presented by the closure of Jennersville Hospital and the cumulative effect of the pandemic.  Emergency Services have weathered the highest number of call in the first 6 months of 2022.  A fourth ambulance has been purchased to be used as a Power Truck (which supports staff at shift change).  SCCEMS now has 5 full time and 4 part time staff with a medical doctor in a support role.  The shifts are 24 hours on duty with 72 hours off.  Staffing has been a challenge.  The closing of Brandywine Hospital has put a strain on Behaviorial Health Services in the area.  Chester County Hospital has created extra bed capacity (33 beds) but still there can be up to a two (2) day wait.  Round trips to a hospital can now be 70 miles as compared to a 7 mile trip to Jennersville.  It was decided by the BOS that they would like to invite SCCEMS and West Grove Ambulance to their July BOS Meeting to discuss challenges and necessities to meet area residents.  In August the BOS will invite a representative from Cochranville Fire Company to discuss similar issues.  Secretary Hearne will send the invitation and make the arrangements.
E. SCHOOLHOUSE CONDITIONAL USE (June 9TH) SYNOPSIS:  Lou Simone and Richard Brown listened to the testimony for the new Amish Schoolhouse.  Solicitor Stacey Fuller reviewed the PC recommendations with the applicants.  Ms. Fuller will distribute the official record, the decision and stipulations of the Conditional Use Hearing as soon as available. 

SCHOOLHOUSE HEARING MINUTES:  Secretary Hearne provided the Minutes from the Conditional Use Hearing for the BOS’ review.  The Board acknowledged the Minutes.

F. GENERAL CODE BOOKLETS PRICING:  Recently new Zoning and SALDO booklets were ordered from General Code.  The cost of the Zoning books was $57.00 each and the SALDO booklets were $50.00 each.  Currently the price for purchase of each of these booklets is $40.00.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve a price increase for booklet purchases from $40.00 each to $57.00 each for Zoning booklets and $50.00 each for SALDO booklets (plus S&H).  Richard Brown seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.
ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE:  Lou Simone read the following:
A. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  Wednesday, June 15, 2022 at 5:30 PM. 
B. OFFICE CLOSED – JUNETEENTH:  Monday, June 20, 2022.
C. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Tuesday, June 21, 2022 at 7:30 PM.  

D. BOS II MEETING:  Monday, June 27, 2022.  
E. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Tuesday, June 28, 2022 at 7:00 PM.
F. OFFICE CLOSED – JULY 4TH HOLIDAY:  Monday, July 4, 2022.

G. BOS I MEETING:  Tuesday, July 12, 2022 at 7:30 PM.  
PAY BILLS:   All invoices were reviewed and paid in the usual manner.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the Board a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Richard Brown to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 PM.  The vote was 2-0 in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne
Administrative Secretary
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